FE BRANCH OFFICERS UPDATE 21 September 2012
LESSON OBSERVATIONS UPDATE:

UCU to commission research into lesson observations

UCU is commissioning a piece of research to investigate the role of lesson observation in the Further Education (FE) sector. The research will explore and evaluate current models of lesson observation and their perceived purposes and effects on FE lecturers’ professional practice and development and seek to identify best practice. The findings of this research together with other activity around UCU’s lesson observations campaigning are likely to be presented in a seminar later in the 2012/13 year.

UCU’s current negotiating guidance and campaign materials on lesson observations policies can be found at: http://www.ucu.org.uk/branchtools#lo 

Talks with AoC on observations to begin

The first meeting of a joint trades union and Association of Colleges working group to look at agreed best practice case studies in lesson observations has been scheduled for October. UCU will also be using the findings of its own research into the effectiveness of current models of lesson observations to inform and guide the work of this group.  

Graded observations on the way out?

Following on from news that The Manchester College is scrapping the use of graded observations agreement ending a dispute has now been reached at the College of North West London to also stop the use of grades within their lesson observation scheme. Momentum appears to be growing against the use of graded observations and toward genuinely supportive and developmental lesson observation schemes with Bournemouth and Poole College also scrapping grades in their recently revised scheme.

Win at City College Brighton and Hove

UCU City College Brighton and Hove branch have succeeded in negotiation significant improvements to their observation scheme including:

· removal of Grade 3 link to unsatisfactory performance procedures 

· observation windows announced at start of the year 

· minimum 3 days notice of specific observation

· temporary reductions in teaching loads for staff to undertaking training and support following a grade 4

Best regards

Barry Lovejoy
National Head of Further Education
